
Paper Petition Details 

One Way Traffic System – Belgrave Road

Since a “no kerb parking” policy has been applied to Belgrave Road (Stoke Road end) parking 
for the residents and their visitors have become intolerable on this narrow road.  This situation 
has inevitably led to parked cars on the road being hit and damaged.  In many cases drivers 
have not reported the damage they have caused. Repairs have been noted to result in 
amounts up to several thousand pounds. 

We, the residents of Belgrave Road urgently demand that the section of the road become one 
way in order to facilitate the reduction of such incidents.

This petition was received on 23rd November, 2017.

This petition was passed to the Assistant Engineer Highways Maintenance on 23rd 
November, 2017.

This petition was responded to by the Transport Strategy Team Leader on 5th January, 
2018.

Final Results
Number of Signatures 43

Council Response 

I am writing in response to your petition regarding your request to introduce a one way 
system on Belgrave Road. 

We have undertaken a site visit to determine whether your road is suitable for a one way 
street and as part of this visit we will be undertaking further investigations to check the 
benefits of introducing a one way restriction. 

If not properly introduced one way streets have a tendency to encourage speeding, 
therefore before any decision is made we will undertake traffic surveys to identify the 
volume and speed of vehicles on Belgrave Road. 
 
Furthermore, we will also look at any recorded accidents on this section and subject to 
the results and funding we will determine whether we can introduce a one way restriction 
on this section.  

If you require any further information then please do not hesitate to contact me. 


